



## Commonwealth of Virginia Virginia Department of Education Superintendent's Memo #280-22

DATE: December 9, 2022

TO: Division Superintendents

FROM: Jillian Balow, Superintendent of Public Instruction

SUBJECT: Mandatory Annual School Health Data Reporting

In order to comply with the *Code of Virginia* § 22.1-274, school divisions will be required to report school health data to the Virginia Department of Education (VDOE) annually beginning **June 2023**. The *School Health Survey* data to be collected includes staffing levels of school health personnel, the prevalence of students with chronic conditions, visits to the school health office and dispositions, and health services provided to students. The *School Health Survey* will be available via the VDOE's Single Sign-on for Web Systems (SSWS) portal and will be due annually on June 30.

The data collected will inform stakeholders how school health funding and health services are delivered in each locality and help identify the training, professional development, and resource needs of school health personnel in the Commonwealth.

Additional information regarding the School Health Survey, including specific survey elements and training materials, will be available in early 2023.

## For more information

For more information, contact Tracy White, School Health Specialist, by email at <a href="mailto:Tracy.White@doe.virginia.gov">Tracy.White@doe.virginia.gov</a>, or Karen Mask, School Health Special Projects Coordinator, by email at <a href="mailto:Karen.Mask@doe.virginia.gov">Karen.Mask@doe.virginia.gov</a>.

JB/KM/rt